
Next Meeting: 
Monday, January 19, 2003 
Elks Lodge 
1475 Creekside Drive 
Walnut Creek 
 
Call 806-8874 by the Thurs-
day prior to the meeting to 
cancel your standing reser-
vation or to bring a guest!    January, 2004 

 Trampas 
 Topics 

Horoscope for 
Capricorn/
Aquarius 
The coming 
month will be 
mostly OK, ex-
cept that you'll 
learn to pay more 
attention in the 
future to the 
phrase "Careful, 
filling is hot!." 

January 
Birthdays 

 
When you see 
these members, 
wish them a 
Happy Birthday! 
 
Booth, Donald  
Campbell, Douglas 
Cooper, James 
Doyle, Albert 
Dygert, Lowell 
Eckels, Paul 
Eller, Thomas 
Gee, Melvin 
Ginter, William 
Gonzales, Phillip 
Hagler, Jack 
Harold, Kenneth 
Hike, Robert 
Ratterree, James 
Rotunno, Joseph 
Sander, Louis 
Sicabaig, Henry 
Sigvaldson, Arni 
Socolich, Richard 
Stedman, Donald. 
Sullivan, William 
Williams, Elwyn 
With, Merle 

Year 2004 
Officers 
Big Sir 
Tom Robinson 
Little Sir 
Ron Domer 
Secretary: 
Jack Bevis 
Asst. Secretary 
Matt Arena 
Treasurer 
Walt Hubrig 
Asst. Treasurer 
Bob Shader 
 
Directors 
Pat Bermingham 
Doug Brown 
Ken Harold 
Tim Hubbard 
Bill McCallum 
Dick Thomson 
Carlos Xavier 
 
Area 2 
Governor 
Art Miller 
 
Region 6 
Director 
Dan Gilmore 
 
State President 
Don Schumacher 

Remember, our Branch 116 main website is constantly being updated and can 
be accessed at  http://home.att.net/~trampas1/ 

Sayings of the 2004 Big Sir Tom Robinson 
 
Gentlemen, I would like to thank you for having me as your 
BIG SIR and express my hope that I will fulfill my duties as 
well as those who have preceded me. I think that we have 
formed an excellent team and that the organization will op-
erate like a Rolex watch. 
I give special thanks to Carlos and the excellent job that he did last year. I 
know that I will be calling on him for his compassionate advice when 
needed. Additional thanks to Walt Hubrig for being treasurer for 3 years, 
Courtney Borreco for running the special events, Dennis Olson for the 
greeters and Sheldon Lawrence for heading up the fishing group. As you 
know, we operate completely with volunteers and I had no problem filling 
the voids that occurred. Branch 116 is one of the better branches in Area 2 
and I know that it will continue to grow with pride. 
I am looking forward to a very active year. Since it is the 20th anniversary 
of the formation of Branch 116, we are planning a very special Ladies 
Day in May to celebrate the occasion. Everyone, get your dancing shoes 
on for the good times will roll and the roosters will crow. 
"You know your children are growing up when they stop asking you  
where they came from and start refusing to tell you where they are going." 

Year 2004 Branch 116 Activity Chairmen 
 
Travel           --  Kirk McVean & Jim Cobb 
Bridge           --  Jim Pope 
Golf               --  Phil Jenkins 
Investments  --  Ben Smith 
Fishing          --  Terry Miller 
Computers    --  Floyd Skelton (Branch Webmaster) 
 
 

Special Announcement: 
Our Branch Webmaster, Floyd Skelton, has created an online calendar for all the planned 
Branch 116 activities. It is an excellent product and can be accessed at 
 http://home.att.net/~trampas1/2004_Calendar/.   It requires a lot of effort to create this 
type of site, so lets all give a special thanks to Floyd. 
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Roland Scrivner          Membership Summary for November 2003 
 
Total Current Members  - 254 
This Month’s Inductees -     0 
Those in Interview Stage -   4 

                   Total in Process -                  8 
                   On Inactive Status -             23 
                   Left the Branch -                   3 

Jim Nachtweih          November Attendance 
 

Attendance at the October 20th meeting totaled 198. This includes 185 members, no visitors, 2 speakers 
and 11 guests. There were 51 excused members and 13 unexcused members. The unexcused members 
will be asked to pay for their missed lunch.   

• Willis, George  #060 Resigned  
• Coats, Joseph  #021  Resigned  
• Stanley, Roger   #064  To Inactive  #315 – Health  
• Davey, James  #313 Inactive – Resigned 
• Lawrence, Lowell  #114 To Inactive  #300  

Darrell L. McClaughry, Violet 
328 Fenway Dr. 
Walnut Creek, 94598 
933-1147    dvmccl@astound.net 
Royal Hawaiian Seafood 

Pasquale V. Martirani, Sally 
513 Dover Dr. 
Walnut Creek, 94598 
937-1977  
3M Company 

Robert E. Nichols, Sheila 
1732 Elmhurst Ln 
Concord, 94521 
682-7887 
Kaiser Aluminum 

Joseph D. Ostler, Norma 
1017 Camino Verde 
Walnut Creek, 94597 
930-8857    norjoe28@aol.com 
New York Life  

Charles G. McLaughlin, Barbara 
135 Sugar Creek Ln 
Alamo, 94507 
831-0985  embase@sbcglobal.net 
Force Electronics   

David A. Loescher, Betty 
1131 Peacock Dr. 
Clayton, 94517 
673-1861 
Berkeley High Counselor 

New Members to be Inducted on January 19, 2003 

Art Donaldson             SUNSHINE REPORT  
 
Very sorry to report that Big Sir ROBBIE ROBINSON’s Mom passed away on December 28. Rob-
bie is flying to New York for the services. Our condolences, Robbie. 
 

ART HIRSCH has been diagnosed with cancer of the right lung. His first indication of a problem was last month 
in Stanford Stadium at the Notre Dame game. He walked up to the top of stadium and experienced severe short-
ness of breath. Early next year he will meet with doctors to determine what course of chemotherapy is required. 
 
DICK SOCOLICH was on the 12th hole at Tilden after a rain when his golf cart lost traction while climbing a 
path and began to slide inexorably towards a 30 foot ravine. Dick made a split second decision to abandon the golf 
cart, but as he jumped, his leg caught on the steering wheel and turned the cart 180 degrees causing it to run over 
his left calf. Dick sustained deep tissue bruises, but fortunately nothing was broken. He was on crutches for two 
weeks and now walks with a cane, which he hopes to be done with by our January luncheon meeting. The cart 
ended up with the two front wheels over the ravine! Dick reports that he did finish the 12th hole with a Bogey and 
shot Par on the 13th before the pain in his calf became too intense for him to continue! 
 
BOB KINSER had carpal tunnel surgery on his right index finger on December 30. Unfortunately Bob is a vet-
eran of carpal tunnel surgery but the good news is that this time it was done on an outpatient basis. Bob will be 
back on the golf course as soon as he can grip the club! 
 
 Please let Art Donaldson (dnldsn@earthlink.net or 934-8391) know of any Sunshine concerns.   



Walt Hubrig      Treasurer’s Report as of December 31, 2003 

Receipts $6915.43 
Disbursements   3659.86 
Balance      $3255.57 
Savings Account      1714.49 
Petty Cash         250.00 
Total           $5220.06 

Pat Richie               Speaker for January 19, 2004 Meeting 
“Walk the Talk” 

 
From 1981 until 1998 he was the 49'ers, San Francisco Giants and the San Jose Sharks team chaplain.   
Three times the 49'ers awarded Pat with Superbowl rings; after Superbowls XXIII, XXIV, XXIX (23, 24, 

and 29). 
Currently Pat is the Bay Area Director of Development for the international relief agency Northwest Medical Teams, 
where he now oversees development, volunteer recruitment and outreach activities that reach desperately impover-
ished children across the world with volunteer doctors, nurses and Para-medics.  
The proud father of three children and the happy husband of one wife, Nicolette, to whom he's been married for 24 
years. We are pleased to welcome our January Speaker, Pat Richie. 

Regular members missing 3 consecutive meetings without notifying their attendance chairman or attending less 
than 7 meetings within the last 12 months, shall be notified by form letter of their membership termination.   Certi-
fication of attendance at another Branch meeting will be considered a credit to the attendance record.  (Maximum 
of 2 visits per calendar year).   

Non-Responsibility Clause:  All travel events and other activities sponsored by Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, 
or its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure of the members and their guests who desire to participate. 
Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of 
the participants or passengers, of  their property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to said 
travel activities. 
Checks for trips of 3 nights or less must be made payable to the Branch conducting the trip. Checks for trips in 
excess of 3 nights must be made payable to the travel agency involved. 

A Taxing Matter 
 
A little boy wanted $100, badly and prayed for two weeks but nothing happened. Then he decided to write a letter 
to the Lord requesting the $100. 
 
When the postal authorities received the letter addressed to the Lord, USA, they decided to send it to President 
Bush. The President was so impressed, touched, and amused that he instructed his secretary to send the little boy a 
$5.00 bill. President Bush thought this would appear to be a lot of money to a little boy. The little boy was de-
lighted with the $5.00 and sat down to write a thank-you note to the Lord. It said: 
 
Dear Lord, 
Thank you very much for sending me the money. However, I noticed that for some reason you had to send it 
through Washington, DC and as usual, those jerks deducted $95.  

Our Luncheon Greeters for January are Jerry Hicks, Harry Honstein, and Frank Bryant 

Page 3 



Page 4 

Computer User Group 

Our next meeting will be January 15, 2004.  Our guest speaker, Ms. Peggy Johnson, will talk about 
Genealogy and the Internet. Additionally, we will address your computer questions and problems 
and will identify some cool sites to visit on the Internet. All SIR members are invited to attend these 
informative sessions.  

Meetings of the Area 2 Computer Users Group are held at the Social Hall of the Walnut Creek United 
Methodist Church, 1543 Sunnyvale Ave., (off N. Main - one block north of the Treat/Geary/N. Main 
intersection).  Meetings are held the 3rd Thursday of each month from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m. 

For more information please visit our web site at: http://home.att.net/~area2computer/   

Floyd Skelton 
& Dick Curry 

$ums In Retirement Financial Group 

The January meeting of Area-2, $ums In Retirement Financial Group will be held on Wednesday Janu-
ary 28th, 2004. 

 The meeting will be held at Diablo Creek Golf course (Grill Room), starting at 8am, it will conclude at 9:30am.  We 
have breakfast at anytime after 7am...food is good and coffee pot is always available. 
The Diablo Creek meeting location is at the Northern intersection of Port Chicago Hwy and Hwy 4, in Concord.   
The feature presentation will be made by Mr. Tom Kopas , Principal of the Pring-Turner Capital Group, of Walnut 
Creek.  He will present his outlook of where to invest in 2004 and discuss strategies to support Retiree's portfolios.  
Mr. Kopas is a very knowledgeable Financial Advisor with many years of experience in the Investment world.  You 
will not want to miss his insight and ideas for the coming year.  We also plan to review our past year portfolio re-
sults and plan to make our Stock picks for 2004. 
No reservations are needed, just come on out, have breakfast, and bring your questions and ideas. 
If you have questions or need additional information contact SIR Ben Smith at 925-820-5403, e-mail 
bjsssmith@aol.com. 

Ben Smith 

 
 
 

We had our first December meeting at the Alamo Women’s Club where the winners were Milt Green-
stein, Bill Sullivan, Rich Bamberger, with Jim  Nachtweih and Jai Yee tied for fifth. Slams were 
made by Warren Westrup/Lee Travis, and Jai Yee/Jack Dodson. 

At the final meeting of the year, the winners were Jai Yee, Ali Aghaiepour, Fred Massaro, Ken Harold, and Milt 
Greenstein. Two slams were made by Jai Yee /Art Donaldson while Fred Massaro, made a slam with both Bob 
Lake and Terry Thomas. 
A season award was given to Warren Westrup for having the highest accumulative score of the year. This was the 
second time that Warren has clinched this honor, and this first time we have had a repeat winner of this award. 
The Branch 116 Duplicate Bridge Group results for our December 2nd session were: 1st, Floyd Skelton, 63%, 2nd: 
Terry Thomas, 61% and 3rd  (tie) Gene Gould & Paul Floyd, 57%. 
Our Duplicate Group plays on the first Tuesday of the month at the Bridge Center in Pleasant Hill, 9:30 am for a 
bridge lesson, with play starting promptly at 10:00 a.m. We usually have 3-5 tables and if you would like to join us 
please call Floyd Skelton at (925) 838-2515 or sign up at our monthly, luncheon bridge sessions on the 2nd and 4th 
Tuesdays at Roundhill and Diablo Country Clubs. 
Special thanks to David Geary and Conrad Robertson for their major contributions in 2003, including lessons, 
scoring and tournament direction. 

Jim Pope                            Bridge 



 
Terry Miller              Area 2 Fishing Report for December, 2003 
 
The Group finished the year on December 18th with a Christmas Breakfast at the Legends Grill in Con-
cord. There was only limited talk about fish being caught, the principal one of which had to do with the 
huge steelhead that Tom Hensley conquered in the Upper Sacramento. Those who saw it claimed he 

could hardly hold it up out of the water. Had to take their word -- no pictures!!!! Bill Hooy reported on a trip to Wal-
nut Creek (no the Creek that runs through Concord), where there are 25# and up king salmon for the catching and 
releasing. He reported that the youngsters fishing there are pulling in fish every other cast with light gear. The waters 
truly boil, when the (barbless) hook sinks into a fish. Great fight and fun to see. But note, the Game Warden is there 
to make sure there is no bending of the rules. So, wear your license and have the required barbless hooks.    
 
The auction of gear at the November meeting netted $106, a nice addition to the Treasury. The December meeting 
dealt with election of new officers for the 2004 year. Bill Hooy was elected the Big Fish; Tom Hensley the Secre-
tary-Treasurer; and Ed Dijkman the Outdoor Calendar guy. Rich Bal, who has led the Group as Big Fish, was prop-
erly recognized as having done a superb job. We went more places and had more members participate than ever be-
fore. And, it was all due to Rich's ingenuity and leadership. Thanks again, Rich. Of course, the Club had to recognize 
our newest mechanical member, George Schulze, for his hip replacement. He is walking mostly without a cane (and 
only post surgery about a month). We fishermen are really tough guys! Good going, George.  
 
Events being planned for 2004 include trips to the International Sportsmen's Exposition (Sacramento January 15th), 
Sam Mateo (January 31) and Pleasanton (February 26th). Members are encouraged to attend one of these, at least, to 
get the low-down on the latest gear, trips and boats. February 19th is the Group's planned Day at the Races at Golden 
Gate Fields in Albany. This will be a day of fun and heart-pounding intensity, enjoying live horse racing, a delicious 
meal at the exclusive Turf Club, free parking, admission and reserved seating (under cover), a complimentary racing 
program, and, depending upon availability, the opportunity for a race named in honor of our Group - all for only $25 
per person. Bob Olson is coordinating this outing, and he can be reached at (925) 933-0576 or by e-mail at 
RCOlson2432 @msn.com. 
  
You can get involved in our Fishing Group by coming to one of our meetings. We normally meet the 4th Thursday of 
every month at the Legends Sports Bar and Grill at the Diablo Creek Golf Course, 4050 Port Chicago Highway in 
Concord commencing at 8:30 a.m. For further information please contact Bill Hooy (2004 Big Fish) at 686-2627, or 
Terry Miller, Branch 116 Fishing Coordinator at 686-9298. All SIR members and guests are welcome and, indeed, 
encouraged to participate in the fishing trips as well as attend our monthly meetings. 

Dates Events Fish Masters 

      January 
Pending Steelhead @ Klamath River  Guide: John Torres John Wall 
1/16 –1/18 International Sportsmen’s Expo at Calexpo – Sacramento Terry Miller 

Pending Stripers/Trout Local Reservoirs/Delta See Note # 2 

1/31 International Sportsmen’s Expo at San Mateo Fairgrounds Rich Bal 
      February 

2/10 Day at the Races – Golden Gate Fields Bob Olson 

2/13 –2/15 International Sportsmen’s Expo at Pleasanton Fairgrounds Don Mittelstaedt 
Pending Stripers/Trout Local Reservoirs/Delta See Note # 2 

      March 

3/15 –3/18 Trout @ Lake Commanche Harold Knudson 

Pending Stripers/Trout Local Reservoirs/Delta See Note # 2 

Fishing Group Calendar for January- September 2004 

Calendar continued on next Page 
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Fishing Calendar (cont. from previous page) 

Note # 1:  No Fish Masters – Members to form own Car Pools. 
Note # 2:  No Fish Masters – Members to Contact Boat owners – Spur of the moment deals 

      April 
4/5-4/8 Trout @ Collins Lake Rich Bal 
4/17 Ocean Salmon Fishing  -- Party Boat Jack Helbert 
Pending Glory Hole Fishing Seminar at Angels Camp – Free See Note # 1 

      May 
Pending Trout – Yuba/Sacto River (Pablo Chevez?) 

5/3-5/17 Trout - McSwain/McClure Reservoir 
Trolling – Basic Camping 

Al  Brunner /
McLaughlin 

5/23-5/28 Trout - Pitt River/Lake Almanor Rich Bal 

Pending Stripers @ San Luis Reservoir; Fly and Spin See Note # 2 
Pending Ocean Salmon Fishing Party Boat Jack Helbert 
      June 
6/4 Shad (Prem. Fly Fishing) – American 

River – Catch and Release 
Undetermined 

Pending Trout @Yuba/Sacto River with Guide Mike Bias Tom Hensley 

Pending Social for Families – Irish Pub B.Hooy/E.Dijkman 

Pending Ocean Salmon Fishing -- Party Boat Jack Helbert 

6/20-6/25 Trout @ Norden – Fly and Lake Tom Hensley 

      July 
Pending Ocean Salmon Fishing -- Party Boat Jack Helbert 

7/25-7/29 Trout @ Bill Hooy Cabin – Fly and Lake Bill Hooy 

      August 
8/1-8/7 British Columbia – King Salmon Rich Bal 

8/15-8/19 Kokanee @ New Melones – Cabin/RV  Guide Wayne Douma 
Also we will have a Horse Shoe Tourney 

Rich Fish 

Pending Ocean Salmon Fishing -- Party Boat Jack Helbert 

      September 
9/9 BarBQ – Lafayette or San Pablo Reservoir Al Brunner 

Pending   Halibut @ SF Bay (Party Boat) and/or 
Dillon Beach (Cabin Rentals) 

Al Brunner 

Tout Fishing in Montana – Fly and Boat 
John to provide detailed information 

John Wall 

Pending Ocean Salmon Fishing -- Party Boat Jack Helbert 

Pending Salmon/Stripers @ Vierra’s – Day Trips See Note # 2 

Pending CSBA/Haps Fishing Seminar – Rio Vista See Note #1 

9/12-9/17   

Dates Events Fish Masters 
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Member Number 217 gets a free lunch!  Contact Ron Domer. 
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TRAVEL– Kirk McVean and Jim Cobb 
 
Pick up brochures, forms, etc., at the travel desk at 
the luncheons. Payment should be made to the 
travel agency arranging the event unless otherwise 
stated in the announcement.  
 

 Local Travel 
 
January 10, 2004 
“79th East West Shrine Game” Special rate for 
SIRs.  $20.00 instead of $25.00. Must order as a 
group. Contact Mel Augustine @ 510-524-4952. 
March 18, 2004 
“Day at the Races”  Our annual trip to Golden 
Gate Fields to visit our money we left last year. In-
cludes Turf Club Admission, Lavish Buffet lunch 
and program. Cost is $32.00 with r/t bus transporta-
tion and $19.00 on your own. Contact Charlie 
Kiser Br. 146 @  274-1575 
April 11 and 14, 2004 
SIR Day at the Warriors. Details yet to come, but 
you can contact Jim Wyatt @  650-345-3494. 
 

Not So Local Travel  
 
February 10-12, 2004 
Snow Train Special. Roundtrip on train from Mar-
tinez to Reno, 2 nights at the Silver Legacy with 
beverages included on train. Includes a variety of 
free coupons. Cost is $224 per person, double occu-
pancy. Deadline for registration is December 5, 
2003.   Contact Carl Raaka, Branch 8 at 254-0482.  
 
February 13, 2004 
Valentine’s day at Brookdale Lodge. Round trip 
Motor Coach from Rheem Shoppping Center., 
lunch at Lodge, entertainment by William Florian 
(formerly with the New Christy Minstrels) Cost 
$89.00/person. See flyer, contact Fred Stammen, 
Br. 171 @ 283-1956 or Talbot Tours, 800-662-
9933. Final payment due by 1/7/04. 

Not So Local Travel (cont.) 
 

March 29-30, 2004 
Debbie Reynolds at Reno Hilton Hotel 
Monday, depart Rheem Shopping Center at 8:00 AM. Cir-
cus Circus casino stop, Reno Hilton show and overnight. 
Tuesday, Golden Phoenix Casino, Boomtown casino and 
homeward bound. Tour price $110/dbl. Occupancy and a  
$17 single supplement. Includes a $35.00 bonus and 
meals. Contact Fred Stammen, Br. 171 @ 283-1956 
 
April 17-24, 2004 
Steamboating on Columbia, Williamette & Snake Riv-
ers. Cruise on 3 great rivers of the Pacific Northwest 
aboard the Queen of the West Steamboat. Follow the 
Lewis and Clark Exploration Route. Includes r/t air to & 
from Portland, 7 night cruise, all shore excursions and on-
board meals. Cost $2840.00 p/p d/o. Book before 9/23/03 
and receive $150.00 discount. Contact Bob Hagler, Br. 8 
@ 934-7620. 
 
April 30-May 5, 2004  
“Ramona Pageant”, Bakersfield, Palm Springs, Hemet, 
Ventura and San Luis Obispo. Dinner and performance at 
the Crystal Palace Theater.   Dinner and performance of 
the Palm Spring Follies. Tour the Living Desert Mu-
seum, ride the Aerial Tramway, Hemet for the spectacu-
lar Ramona Pageant. Channel Islands Visitor center 
and Channel Island Cruise, Ghost and Ghouls tour and 
dinner at the Pastabilities Ristorante. Lunch at Madonna 
Inn in San Luis Obispo and a tour of the Mission Nuestra 
Senora de La Soledad. Cost $987/person. Single $1137/
person  Contact Fred Stammen, branch 171 for reserva-
tion and details. 
 
May 16-17, 2004 
Magnificent Musical  CAMELOT, Carson City 
Sunday, 7:00AM, Motor coach from Heather Farms; ca-
sino stop at Pinon Plaza with $4.00 cash. 2:00PM Matinee 
performance, check in at Sands Regency Hotel. Food, 
cash and overnight. Monday, 7:15AM depart to Reno Hil-
ton, $8.00 slot credit, Boomtown, cash and food. Depart 
for home. Contact Carl Raaka, Branch 8 @ 254-0482. 
 
October 3-10, 2004 
National Parks of the Southwest. Air, motor coach, 
meals, dinner cruise on Lake Powell, admission to parks 
and monuments. Details to numerous to mention, See 
Brochure.   Contact Charlie Kiser Br. 146 @ 274-1575. 
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Pictures from Branch 116’s Christmas in Italy 
December 10, 2003 

Our special thanks to Courtney Borrecco and his team for organizing this wonderful 
event. The entertainers were outstanding and everyone had a splendid time! Also, 
thanks to Ken Miller for taking the great photos. 
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18 Hole Golf 
 

Remember:  Sir Branch 116 Golf Hotline is 906-5355. The Golf Website can be accessed 
at http://att.home.net/~sirs116.golf/ 

Chairman 
Phil Jenkins 

Handicap & 
Scoring 

Jed Daniel 

David Harris 

J Altomare 75 3 A Seguin 69 3 D Brown 82
P Bermingham 75 3 A Yasuda 76 2 L Laird 83
M Ratterree 75 3 B Vetro 79 1

Low Gross Low Gross Low Gross
J Altomare 87 A Seguin 94 L Laird 114

A Hutchko 71 3 J Cobb 75 3 P Goff 72 3
DC Harris 75 2 A Yasuda 75 3 R Maffei 76 2
J Hunter 75 2 C Cuny 79 1 T Powell 76 2
H Diesem 75 2

Low Gross Low Gross Low Gross
B McCord 91 A Yasuda 97 P Goff 98

B McCord 68 3 A Yasuda 73 3 P Grivas 67 3
J Hunter 69 2 P Jenkins 77 2 P Goff 77 2
F Crua 71 1 J Cobb 79 1 F Lockwood 80 1

P Morison 80 1
E Purcell 80 1

Low Gross Low Gross Low Gross
B McCord 81 A Yasuda 95 P Goff 103

Closest to: Hole # 5: B McCord
Hole # 11: DC Harris, T Robinson, P Grivas

LONE TREE - DECEMBER 15, 2003
Flight 1 Flight 2 Flight 3

BOUNDARY OAK - DECEMBER 1, 2003

Hole # 12: B Testa, P Contestable
Closest to: Hole # 2: B McCord, P Goff, R Bamberger

Flight 1 Flight 2 Flight 3

CHARDONNAY - DECEMBER 8, 2003
Flight 1 Flight 2 Flight 3

Closest to: Hole # 8: J Hunter, T Yniguez
Hole # 16: B Nichols

Old Golf Jokes: 
A woman goes to the local newspaper office to see that the obituary for her recently deceased husband is published.  
The obit editor informs her that there is a charge of 50 cents per word.  
She pauses, reflects, and then she says, well then, let it read "Fred Brown died."  
Amused at the woman's thrift, the editor tells her that there is a seven-word minimum for all obituaries.  She thinks 
it over and in a few seconds says, "In that case...let it read, "Fred Brown died: golf clubs for sale." 

The bride came down the aisle and when she reached the altar, the groom was standing there with his golf bag and 
clubs at his side.  
She said:" What are your golf clubs doing here"?  
He looked her right in the eye....and said, "This isn't going to take all day, is it?" 



N A M E P O IN T S R N D S N A M E P O IN T S R N D S N A M E P O IN T S R N D S
H u n te r, J 3 6 3 8 C o b b , J 46 4 1 P o w e ll, T 5 8 4 2
M c C o rd , B 2 4 3 5 Y a s u d a , A 40 3 2 G o ff, P 4 4 3 6
H irs c h , A 2 3 2 8 J e n k in s , P 28 4 4 H o n s te in , H 3 3 3 1
M a rk s , P 2 2 1 0 F e n d , W 27 3 0 K a lla s , P 2 5 3 0
H a rris , D C 2 1 3 9 L u c id o , P 25 2 3 K in s e r, B 2 5 4 2
R o b in s o n , T 2 1 3 0 S e q u in , A 21 2 2 A ren a , M 2 4 3 5
B e ld e n  , P 1 5 3 0 S c h n ie d e r, W 17 2 1 C h a ffe e , D 1 9 2 2
H u tc h k o , A 1 5 2 8 W a ld e n , H 16 2 0 B ro w n , D 1 5 2 3
H yla n d , D 1 5 1 1 E g b e rt, L 15 2 6 L o c k w o o d , F 1 5 2 6
R o b e rtso n , C 1 5 2 3 S o c o lic h , D 15 2 2 P u rc e ll, E 1 2 4 3
G e a ry, D 1 4 3 8 V e tro , B 15 2 9 T u rrin , A 1 0 2 5
C o n te s ta b le , P 1 3 1 4 E c k e ls , P 11 1 9 G riva s , P 9 2 2
C ru a , F 1 3 2 7 K a y, N 6 6 R e m o rin i, V 7 5
D o m e r, R 1 3 2 8 R o b e rts , D 5 9 H a rris s , D o n 4 2 0
R a tte rre e , M 1 3 3 3 B a m b e rg e r, R 4 7 H u b b a rd , T 4 4
X a vie r, C 1 1 2 7 D o yle , L 4 8 L a ird , L 4 6
S m ith , B 7 1 4 D illo n , F 3 8 M o ris o n , P 4 2 1
A lto m a re , J 6 9 G in te r, B 3 1 R e g a lia , E 4 2 0
B e rm in g h a m , P 6 2 0 L u tku s , A 3 5 C o le , E 3 1 3
D a n ie l, J 5 2 0 C a s se tta ri, J 2 1 2 H e m m e ls b a c h , B 3 2 1
E lle r, T 5 7 C u n y, C 2 2 2 M a c la y, J 3 1 7
V id e le , J 5 5 H a rrin g to n , B 2 1 6 M ille r, K 3 1 3
G re e n s te in , M 4 1 0 H u ll, C 2 7 S to ll, B 3 5
W a ta n a b e , B 4 2 6 V o llm e r, J 2 2 A a ld e rs , D 2 6
L e fe vre , J 3 3 L e s c h o t, R 1 2 M a ffe i, R 2 4
M o rg a n , J 3 1 3 W e lsh , D 1 4 B e rg am in i, D 0 1
R a n d a ll, L 3 6 A n d re w s , B 0 5 B ird , F 0 1
M ig u e l, M 2 4 B u sb y, L 0 1 B o o th , D 0 3
B e n z , A 1 6 G e n try, V 0 0 C a b ra l, W 0 0
Jo h n s o n , L 1 1 9 M c K e n n a , G 0 1 3 C h a n ey, R 0 1
L e s c h o t, A 1 3 M c V ea n , K 0 5 C o s b y, S 0 2
T h e d e , W 1 1 4 N a rg a n g , J 0 0 D e B arr, B 0 3
B rya n t, F 0 1 0 O k es o n , G 0 1 G e e , M 0 4
C a m p b e ll, R 0 6 Q u an , W 0 5 G ra ff, L 0 2
C la rk , B 0 9 R a ve n s ta d , B 0 1 M ille r, A 0 1
H ic k s , J 0 6 S e ra fin o , A 0 9 M ix , B 0 1
L ive ly, B o b 0 1 W a lsh , F 0 5 N a c h tw e ih , J 0 0
L o w e n b e rg , S 0 7 W rig h t, C 0 3 S k e lto n , F 0 1
M c In n is , C 0 3 T u rn q u is t, B 0 4
M ills , R 0 1
N ic h o ls , B 0 3
O ls o n , D 0 2
P e te rs o n , J 0 3
R a d a k o vic h , R 0 2
R in k e rt, O tto 0 6
S a n d e lm an n , W 0 1
S c rivn e r, R 0 2
S h a d e r, R 0 7
S ig va ld s o n , A 0 5
T a k a c s , J 0 5
T e s ta , B 0 9
W ith , M  0 1
Y n g u e z , T 0 9

F L IG H T  1 F L IG H T  2 F L IG H T  3
S IR  B R A N C H  1 1 6  L E A D E R  B O A R D  2 0 0 3  - F IN A L

Congratulations to the 2003 Golf Leaders!! 
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A Fish Story: 
A man was stopped by a game-warden in a State Park recently with two buckets of fish leaving a lake well 
known for its fishing. 
The game warden asked the man, "Do you have a license to catch those fish?"  
The man replied to the game warden, "No, sir. These are my pet fish."  
"Pet fish?!" the warden replied.  
"Yes, sir. Every night I take these here fish down to the lake and let them swim around for a while. I whistle and 
they jump back into their buckets, and I take em home."  
"That's a bunch of hooey! Fish can't do that!"  
The man looked at the game warden for a moment, and then said, "Here, I'll show you. It really works." 
"O.K. I've GOT to see this!" The game warden was curious.  
The man poured the fish in to the river and stood and waited. After several minutes, the game warden turned to 
the man and said, "Well?"  
"Well, what?" the man responded.  
"When are you going to call them back?" the game warden prompted.  
"Call who back?" the man asked. 
"The FISH" 
"What fish?" the man asked. 

     SIRS 9 Hole Golf Club 
            
 

Our last 9 hole tournament for the year was played at Buchanan Fields on December 17.   David 
Geary won low gross scoring honors with a 35. Troy Powell was second with a 38. Troy won low 
net with a 28. 
Closest to the Pin winners were David Geary on hole 5 and Troy Powell, Jim Nachtweih and David 
Geary on hole 6. 
January’s  9 hole tournaments are scheduled for January 14 and 28 at Buchanan Fields starting at 

10:00am.   If you haven’t already signed up and would like to play, please call the SIR golf club hot line, 906-
5355, or call Troy Powell, 925-934-9151. 
Golfers of all levels are welcome. Come out & have some fun! 

Dick Chaffee & 
Troy Powell 
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Devoted to the Promotion  
And Dignity of retirement 

Las Trampas 
Branch #116 

TIME VALUE MATERIAL 
MAILED:  January 7, 2004 
PLEASE DELIVER BY: January 12, 2004 

RETURN TO:  Roland Scrivner 
3300 Tice Creek Drive #4 
Walnut Creek, CA  94595-4105 


